 (DRAFT)

Walton Village Homeowner Association 
Board of Director’s Meeting
October 21, 2013

I. Call to Order – This meeting of the Walton Village Condominium Association (The Association) Board of Directors was held on Monday, October 21, 2013, at 6 P.M., in at the offices of Axis West Realty, Inc. 1585 Mid Valley Drive #8, 80487, Steamboat Springs, Colorado. Andrew Henry, Association President, called the meeting to order at 6:05 P.M.
II. Roll Call – Everyone present at the meeting introduced themselves. The following Walton Village Condominium Association Owner’s were in attendance;

	1. Andrew Henry (President)
    Epsilon 8
	2. Mike Nartker                            Epsilon 13

	3. Nicola Skoda (Vice President)           Beta 5, Rho 14
	4.     George Bock


Beta 2 and 4

	5.     Debbie Metscher (Secretary)

        Delta 12             
	6.     Peter See


Gamma 1

	7.     Stacy Huffman (Treasurer) 

Gamma 6
	8.     Emily Spencer    

        Rho 12                                                     

	9.     Art Burmeister


Gamma 5
	



Also in Attendance - representing Axis West Realty, Inc., were Evlyn Berge (Manager), 

     Brian Berge (Operations), and Urte Delliquadri (Bookkeeper). 

III.  Financial Review
A) Urte Delliquadri reviewed the financial statements dated September 30, 2013. Urte explained the bank account balances are lower than usual due to the recently completed summer projects. Accounts receivables are high because bills are mailed in September but have not yet come due. On the Profit and Loss sheet, the Association is operating under budget mainly because there has been less maintenance work than was originally budgeted. 
B) Insurance claims were separated out to their own line item for tracking purposes. A question was raised about the fire alarm expense being over budget. Urte reported it is due to the annual fire system inspection taking place last month. Urte explained the changes to the 5-year plan showing which work has been completed and paid. Evlyn suggested that in the new year (2014) the Association will need to revisit the plan to decide where to allocate funds. The estimated pool replacement cost has also been added to the 5-year plan at a cost of $500,000, or approximately $3,500 per owner. It was noted, paying for a new pool may require a dues increase to ideally avoid a special assessment. 
C) Urte explained the recently adopted dues collection policy is working well. Dues were reviewed and it was noted that that most past due owners have brought their accounts current.
IV. Legality of Unit Key Access - At Evlyn’s request, the meeting skipped ahead on the 

agenda to Peter See and the issue of Management obtaining a key for emergency 

access to his unit. Peter explained why he has never given Management a key to his 
unit, first pointing out that Axis West has never been unable to gain access to the unit 
when required. Peter explained he received letters and fines from Management. Urte 
interjected to explain that the charges were not fines, but attorney’s fees related to the 
matter of obtaining his key. Peter claimed that he was never asked for a key prior to the 
attorney’s letter he received prompting him to take a key to Management’s office. 
Evlyn explained the key policy and the efforts that are made to contact all owners about 
the need for Management to have keys on file. To resolve the issue Peter will bring a 
key made at his own expense to Management’s office, and in exchange the Association 
will absorb the legal fees associated with Mr. See’s account in regards to the key 
policy.
V. Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes – After reviewing the Meeting Minutes from May 7, 
      2013, Stacy Huffman motioned to accept the minutes, Nikola Skoda seconded, and 
  
     the motion was approved. Next, the minutes from June 25, 2013 were reviewed. Debbie 
     Metscher motioned to accept the minutes, Stacy Huffman seconded the motion, and it     
     was approved.

VI. Maintenance Update  
A) New Roofs - Evlyn summarized the projects that took place over the summer. All of them went well, although there were some unexpected costs from chimney chases that needed vents added or relocated to prevent shoveling expenses and possible water damage (like those that occurred in the Gamma building in spring 2013). Another expense was for the replacement of fascia on the buildings getting new roofs. This was necessary for the job to be completed properly. The Rho building also had a double felt layer under the shingles, which led to an increased cost of removal. Evlyn stressed that these extra expenses were necessary to ensure that the job was done correctly.
B) Cement Walkways - Evlyn talked about the cement walkways and how many compliments Management has received about them as well as the improved landscaping around the pool. The walkway project was finished under budget and on time. The issue of snow removal on the new walkways was raised and keeping them safe without the use of salt or other damaging chemicals. A final decision on how they will be maintained during winter has not been made, but management will be sure that only approved methods will be used.

C) Pool Furniture - New pool furniture was purchased from Costco, and the old furniture was kept as well. It will be decided whether the old furniture is worth refurbishing, and if not, it will be donated rather than thrown away due to its high quality. 
D) Compliments and Complaints - The fact that all of the major summer projects went smoothly was reiterated and compliments and complaints were discussed briefly. There were very few complaints, mainly regarding the trimming of trees and bushes around the property. There have been numerous compliments especially regarding the new sidewalks.
E) Picnic Tables - Emily Spencer talked briefly about the picnic tables that are made by the technical school in Hayden that she had mentioned at the annual homeowner meeting in May. The tables cost $350 and if there are ever problems with the tables they will be repaired for free by the school. It was also mentioned that the Steamboat Tennis Center offered to do something special for the complex in exchange for the use of the tennis courts during a summer tournament, and Evlyn asked that they buy a picnic table. Management will follow up and try to get a table funded by the Tennis Center. Two tables are available now, and two more should be ready in the late spring. The board would like Management to buy two tables for Walton Village.
F) New Maintenance - There are no new maintenance issues to report. 


VII. New Business 

A)  Peter See (Key Access) - This item was addressed earlier in the meeting.

B)  Insurance Claims - Evlyn talked about the insurance claims that the Association has filed this year and explained that an increased insurance premium is to be expected upon renewal due to the number of claims. Evlyn has asked the insurance provider to provide quotes for different types of coverage and deductible amounts so that the Board may evaluate them. Evlyn obtained a flood insurance quote at the request of an owner. Flood / Earthquake insurance would cost the Association approximately $4,286 annually if the Board wants to add that protection to the current policy.

C)  Property Sales/Listings - There is a pending short sale on Sigma 11 that was listed at $110,000 but has yet to close, so the sale price is unknown at this point. The most recent sale was Omega 16 which sold for just over $96,000. Two Walton Village condos are currently listed for sale, Beta 8 and Sigma 10 at $94,900 and $97,000 respectively.
D)  No Smoking Policy - The board is considering the possibility of putting a no smoking policy into effect for the entire Walton Village complex. An informal survey will be emailed to all of the owners to gauge how many would be in favor of a no smoking policy. A concern was raised over how enforcement of a no smoking policy would be handled. 
E)  Water Heaters - A policy to create owner responsibility for water heaters was also discussed since water heaters have led to several insurance claims for WVHOA. There is not an easy way to create a policy that would be effective in proving owner negligence in the case of burst water heaters. 
F)  Loss Assessment Coverage - The Board wants to look into the potential of asking owners to obtain loss assessment coverage on their insurance policies. This would mean that the owner’s insurance would pay to cover the Association’s deductible on Association claims. It would not help the Association avoid making claims though, so increased premiums could still be an issue. Board members were asked to see if they have loss assessment on their own policies, and what the costs are.
G)  Other Business - No other business was raised, just commentary about how it is the Board’s job to be tough and enforce rules and policies for the good of the Association. Evlyn Berge mentioned that Art Burmeister is interested in serving on the Board of Directors whenever needed. Emily Spencer mentioned she would possibly have an interest in the future to serve on the Board as well. 
      VIII. Meeting Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 7:17 P.M.

